
 

         

To:  Dr. Jon Bartelt and 
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From: Mr. John Reiniche 
 
Date: June 19, 2019 
 
Re:  Tentative Budget FY 2019-2020 

 
 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
At tonight’s meeting, I will be presenting the Tentative Budget for 2019-2020.  For the 

presentation, I will highlight the significant items of the Tentative Budget.  Such items will 

include: 

 

1. For the first time in many years, the Operating Budget will be in a structural deficit. 

2. The Education Fund is indicating a $834,000 structural deficit. 

3. Salaries have been assumed at a 1.9% increase.  This does not represent any 

position by the Board of Education or Administration.  The 1.9% is based on the 

latest CPI the District will use for its next levy. 

4. The budget will account for the refinancing/sale of bonds, which generate 

approximately $1.1 million to support the large capital projects.  

5. The budget will have a number of transfers.  One transfer will be $1,750,000 from 

the Operation and Maintenance Fund to the Capital Projects Fund.  There also be 

a series of large transfers of $1,100,000 to accommodate refinancing/sale of 

bonds. 

 

Attached to this memo is the presentation for Tentative Budget.  Please know that over 

the weekend, there may be some minor changes or updates made.  
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